
 

CITY OF WASHINGTON, ILLINOIS 
City Council Agenda Communication 

 

 

 

Meeting Date: May 16th, 2022 

 

Prepared By: Brian Rittenhouse – Public Works Director 

 

Agenda Item: Plow Truck Body Build Authorization 

 

Explanation:  The City will need to contract out the body build for the new plow truck which includes 

the truck bed, front and side plows, salt spreader and components.  Staff reached out to 

two companies, Koenig in Peoria and Monroe in Wisconsin.  Staff’s recommendation 

was to contract Koenig to complete the build because they are local, they will hold their 

prices, and the quality of work.  Staff also recommended using Stainless steel over 

painted steel to save money on repainting and getting a higher trade in value. 

 

Body Build Quote 

  
 

Fiscal Impact: $121,826.00 for the Plow Truck Body Build. 

 
Recommendation/ 

Committee Discussion Summary:  Feedback from the Committee of the Whole was in support of Staff’s 

recommendation to contract Koenig to complete the Plow Truck Body Build. 

 

Action Requested:  Authorization to make payment in the amount of $121,826.00 to 

Koenig Body and Equipment for this purchase as a consent agenda item 

12' Stainless Painted

Koenig 121,826 119,797

Monroe 111,654 102,465

10,172 17,332

Body Build


